
   
 

 

11/11/2022 
 
 
 
RE: JOYCE TREULIEB PROMOTION 

 
Faculty Promotion Committee, 
 
The following letter is written in support of Ms. Joyce Treulieb’s application for promotion to Full 
Professor. Joyce has been serving Colorado Mountain College students for well over ten years.   
She has been quoted for having a “passion for teaching and concern for student learning.” As 
being her Dean and past ADI, I can attest that she cares about her students. I recommend giving 
Ms. Treulieb full consideration for promotion. 
 
Joyce advises the Climbing Club student organization and has been working to create an Autism 
Spectrum Disorder Club. She holds office hours in the tutoring center and advises at SOAR. She 
cares about the success and opportunity of her Steamboat students, but also continues to provide 
advance math offerings collegewide to all CMC students. 
 
Joyce is an active member of her department and discipline. She has presented to her peers on 
pedagogy, designed the co-requisite support course to pair with Math for Liberal Arts, wrote a 
calculus textbook, and has been involved with the statewide math group. To further serve her 
department, campus, and institution, Joyce has been a Faculty Senate representative.  
 
In summary, I provide my recommendation for Ms. Joyce Treulieb’s promotion. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at jelawrence@coloradomtn.edu or 970-870-4413. 
 
Sincerely,  

 

John Lawrence, PhD 
School Dean; Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math 
 


